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Dear Parent/Guardian,
Welcome back to the new school year to all our parents and children, old and new. We look forward to working together with you throughout the coming year. Thank you for taking the time to read a few reminders below.
Staffing   We welcome Ms. Leonie Canavan to our staff who will be covering Ms.Maleady’s maternity leave.
Punctuality / Before and After School Supervision
School starts at 9.10 a.m. every morning. Children arriving after 9.10 a.m. are late. School finishes at 1.50p.m. for Junior and Senior infants. All other classes from 1st to 6th finish at 2.50 p.m. Children who arrive on the school premises before 9.10 a.m. are not supervised by school staff and remain the responsibility of their parents. This is in accordance with our School Insurance policy with Allianz insurance which states the following;

 “The school will open to receive pupils at 9.10 am. No responsibility is accepted for pupils arriving before this time. Classes end each day at 1.50pm for Junior and Senior Infants and 2.50pm for all other classes. Parents who wish to have their children escorted home should make their own arrangements to have them met at the school gate no later than 1.50 pm for Infants and 2.50pm for all other classes as the school cannot accept responsibility for looking after children after that time”.   Allianz Insurance

I would request that children make their way promptly to the gate or to their car upon dismissal as no playing in the schoolyard is permitted after dismissal. 
Early Leavers / Late Arrivals
In the interests of safety, children who are leaving school early will not be allowed out of school building unaccompanied. The person collecting the child will have to call to the office and fill in “Sign Out” book and then the pupil may be collected.
Absences

If your child is unwell or misses school for any reason please inform the school by completing the Pupil Absence Note. (see attached note) This is a legal requirement under the Education Welfare Act 2000.
Communication
Positive parent/teacher communication plays an important role in your child’s education. There will be formal parent/teacher meetings in October (date to be confirmed) Other appointments may be made on request of parents or teachers. The school communicates messages to parents by text and note, not by email. Please ensure that the school secretary has the correct mobile number of the contact person for all school messages and emergency contact name and number. If you are concerned about any issue pertaining to your child’s development, make an appointment to speak directly to your child’s teacher. All staff members are committed to promoting good positive relationships with parents and working together with them as true partners in education. As you can imagine the school is a busy place. Unfortunately, we cannot answer the telephone and respond to messages immediately. If you wish to meet with the Principal please phone the secretary to arrange an appointment so as not to intrude on the Principal’s teaching time. 
Pupil Personal Insurance

We will be continuing with our Pupil Personal Insurance scheme in conjunction with Allianz Insurance. The cost is €8 per child, which is 24 hour cover during social, domestic and leisure as well as school activities. Please return the exact fee in an envelope labelled with your child’s name by Friday 6th September. This fee is on the basis of a whole school group cover and therefore we require everyone to participate.
Parental Permission Form 

Please fill in and return this form as soon as possible.
Art/ Photocopying Money
This money is now due please, €20 per child with a cap of €50 per family. Please ensure that all monies sent to the school are in an envelope clearly labelled with your child’s name, class and purpose of money. No change is given.

Healthy Lunch Policy and rubbish disposal
We encourage all children to bring healthy lunches to school. To date we have had wonderful co-operation from parents and pupils in implementing our healthy lunch policy and we sincerely hope that this will continue. We will be asking all children to bring home all items of packaging and leftover food from lunches to dispose of at home. 
G.A.A. Coaching

G.A.A. coaching will resume ( date to be confirmed)  for children from 1st to 6th classes. Gumshields must be worn for GAA training or else your child will not be permitted to partake (GAA Health and Safety regulations) .
Dates for Sacraments

Confirmation is on Thursday 7th May at 3pm in Rochfortbridge. First Holy Communion date has not yet been confirmed.
Lost and Found Box
There are a number of coats/shoes etc which have not been claimed to date. These are located in a box in the hall. Feel free to call at the office and have a look. Otherwise we will donate these items to our next Cash for Clobber collection.

Yours sincerely

________________________________    
Pauline O’Hara, Principal

